



# ENGLISH



# **ELEMENTARY LEVEL**

ANGOLNYELV-OKTATÓ PROGRAM







A fordítás az alábbi kiadás alapján készült:

#### 7. Elementary level book three

© 2009 E-ducation.it S.p.A., Florence All rights reserved

Editorial director: Cinzia Caiazzo

Editor in chief: Filippo Melli, Meri Bartolacci Editorial staff: Giulia Ricci, Francesca Bianchi, Maria Masanas

Kiadja: © Népszabadság Zrt., Budapest, 2009

www.nol.hu, telefon: 06 (1) 436-4444, 06 (1) 436-4373

Felelős kiadó: Kovács Tibor elnök-vezérigazgató

Fordította: © Biernaczky Adrienne – KFI Fordítóiroda

ISBN 978 963 9709 90 4 ISBN 978 963 9709 83 6 ö

Nyomta és kötötte: Reálszisztéma Dabasi Nyomda Zrt. Felelős vezető: Vágó Magdolna vezérigazgató

Original edition: © 2006 English Today www.e-ducation.it info@e-ducation.it



## **ELEMENTARY Level COURSEBOOK THREE**



# Indice

#### 7. lecke

## That's life! What shall we do?

- 7 1. jelenet: Let's go dancing!
- 9 Megértési gyakorlat
- 10 Tegyen próbát!
- 12 2. jelenet: Stop making stupid comparisons!
- 15 Megértési gyakorlat
- 16 Tegyen próbát!
- 18 Szószedet

#### 8. lecke

## That's life! A special present

- 19 1. jelenet: I have no idea where I would like to go...
- 22 Megértési gyakorlat
- 23 Tegyen próbát!
- 25 2. jelenet: You are the best friends in the world...
- 27 Megértési gyakorlat
- 28 Tegyen próbát!
- 30 Szószedet

## **Televison Programmes**

### Cinema

- 31 Sundance Film Festival
- 34 Megértési gyakorlat
- 36 Tegyen próbát!

## Let's talk

- 37 E-learning
- 40 Megértési gyakorlat
- 41 Tegyen próbát!
- 43 A feladatok megoldása

## 7. lecke

# That's life! What shall we do?

## Let's go dancing!

#### 1. JELENET

Peter: Well guys, why don't we go to the cinema tonight?

Anne: That's a great idea. What's on?

Peter: Well, there's the new film with Schwarzenegger. That

should be good.

Alice: You're joking, right?

Peter: No, I'm not. What would you suggest?

Alice: How about going to the disco?

Peter: The disco? Are you crazy, Alice? That's not even

music... That's simply noise!

**Alice**: Come on, Peter! It's Saturday night, we have to do something special... Something exciting! And going dancing

is surely more exciting than going to the cinema...

Jack: I agree with Alice! Let's go dancing!

Anne: What about a third choice?

Peter: I guess Anne is right! Why don't we try to find a good

compromise?

Alice: Come on, guys! How boring and old-fashioned you

are!

**Peter**: ... And you are more frivolous than I am, Alicel **Jack**: Come on guys! Don't argue now, pleasel Let's vote on it! Well, Alice and I want to go dancing. Peter and Anne don't... How about you, Sharon?

**Sharon**: I don't know... Well... The disco is probably more entertaining than the cinema...

**Alice**: Great! Okay, guys... Three against two... Let's go dancing!

# Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások a 43. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre:

Where does Peter want to go this evening? □ a) To the cinema □ b) To the disco □ c) To a concert What does Alice suggest? □ a) To stay at home and watch a film □ b) To go dancing □ c) To go for a pizza 3 What is Alice like according to Peter? □ a) Boring and old-fashioned □ b) More frivolous than him □ c) Very strange What does Sharon think about the disco? ☐ a) That it's too noisy ☐ b) That it's very special ☐ c) That it's more entertaining than the cinema

# Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások a 43. oldalon)

#### 1. GYAKORLAT

Válassza ki a megfelelő kifejezést a mondat kiegészítéséhez.

Peter dances than Jack	1	ack
		uck.

- a) worse
- □ b) bader
- □ c) badder

2	But	he	sings	much	1
	201	110	311193	111001	

- ☐ a) gooder
- □ b) more well
- □ c) better

## Peter is ... than Alice.

- □ a) boringer
- □ b) most boring
- □ c) more boring

#### Alice has more fun ... Peter.

- □ a) of
- □ b) than
- □ c) to

#### 2. GYAKORLAT

Egészítse ki a mondatokat a zárójelben levő középfokú melléknevek lefordításával.

Please Alice, can	you	speak	
lassabban)	57	92	

Peter, you are even	than Jack
(szomorúbb)	

I know Alice, but it's	if I do as I'm used to
(könnyebb)	

4 Come on, like this is	
(sokkal szórakoztatóbb)	

## Stop making stupid comparisons!

#### 2. JELENET

Anne, Sharon és Alice készülődnek, szórakozni mennek.

Alice: Here's my party-hat! How do you like it?

Anne: You look great! I envy you! Hats really suit you!

Alice: Well, I envy your room, Anne. But with all this traffic how do you sleep?

Anne: Oh, I'm used to it.

Sharon: Which disco are we going to?

Alice: "Paradise". It's a new disco on King's Road... It's very

nice!

Anne: Did Tom and you go there together?

Alice: Yes, we went last Saturday... We spent a nice night

together...

Anne: Maybe I asked the wrong question. You don't like

Tom, do you?

Alice: He's boring, very boring... Besides, he's an Aries! And he talks too much... Last night, for example, he showed me all the pictures of his holiday in the Alps. He talked for an hour about the mountains... But I hate the mountains!

**Sharon**: Why do you say that? The mountains are beautiful and spectacular.

Alice: I prefer the beach... It's more relaxing and entertaining!

**Sharon**: Oh, I don't know. I think the beach is more boring than the mountains.

Anne: Why do you say that?

**Sharon**: Well, think about it. Lying on the beach every day. It's much more interesting to be walking in the countryside. **Anne**: Yes, but it's usually colder in the mountains. I think the beach is also more romantic.

Alice: Girls! Stop talking nonsense! How do I look?

Sharon: You look very pretty, Alice!

Alice: Thanks Sharon. But you look better than me.

Sharon: No, how can you say that? You are much more

tanned than I am.

Alice: Yes, but you are in better shape.

Anne: And me? How do I look?

Sharon: You are very pretty too, Anne.

Anne: I'm sure I'm not nearly as beautiful as you!

**Sharon**: Come on, girls! Stop making stupid comparisons! Let's just say that we are all different...

(Jack érkezik karján két inggel).

**Jack**: Hey girls! Okay, are you ready? I need your advice... Which shirt is better, according to you?

**Alice**: The red one! It's much better than the blue one for a disco-night.

Jack: And you, Sharon? What do you think?

**Sharon**: Well, I think the red one is funnier, while the blue one is more professional... I prefer the blue one.

Jack: So, girls, which shirt should I put on?

Alice: I told you, the red one. With that one on you'll look more macho! Yes, macho, that's the right word!

Jack: Really? Macho? I like it! Okay, I'll put on the red shirt! Do you agree with Alice, Sharon? About being macho, I mean...

Sharon: Come on, Jack! It's late... The disco is waiting for us!

## Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások a 43. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre:

- Hats really don't suit Alice.
- ☐ True
- □ False
- 2 Why doesn't Alice like Tom?
- □ a) Because he is not good looking
- □ b) Because he is boring and talks too much
- □ c) Because she is taller than him
- What does Sharon think about the mountains?
- $\square$  a) Boring and less relaxing than the beach
- □ b) Less romantic than the countryside
- □ c) Beautiful and spectacular
- 4 Which shirt does Alice prefer?
- □ a) The blue one because it's more professional
- □ b) The red one because it's much better for the disco
- □ c) Neither

# Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások a 43. oldalon)

#### 3. GYAKORLAT

Egészítse ki a mondatokat a fokozott melléknév megfelelő alakjával.

- II Sharon is ... Alice.
- a) as pretty as
- □ b) as prettier as
- □ c) more pretty as
- 2 But Alice is ... as Anne.
- □ a) less intelligent
- □ b) not as intelligent
- □ c) so intelligent
- Is Jack ... as Peter?
- □ a) more good looking
- □ b) not as good looking
- □ c) as good looking
- Can Peter dance ... Jack?
- a) as well as
- □ b) as better as
- □ c) as better than

#### 4. GYAKORLAT

Fordítsa le a következő mondatokat angolra.

Alice sokkal többet alszik nálam.
Kevesebbet keres mint Jack.
De ugyanannyit dolgozik, mint Sharon.
Sharon nem tanul annyit, mint kellene.

## Szószedet

according szerint, amennyiben, értelmében against szemben, ellenkező agree (to) egyetért; megenged, elfogad Alps Alpok arque (to) vitatkozik, érvel, vitat Aries Kos besides túl; ezen túlmenően. ráadásul blue kék choice választás cold hidea comparison összevetés, összehasonlítás compromise kompromisszum countryside vidék dance (to) táncol different eltárő, különböző disco diszkó disco-night este a diszkóban entertaining szórakoztató envy (to) irigyel even is, ráadásul, sőt (tagadó mondatokban: méasem, sem) frivolous frivol; felszínes last múlt lie (to) fekszik, hever nearly szinte

noise zaj, lárma, zsivaj

nonsense butasáa. zagyvaság old-fashioned ódívatú. régies party-hat ünnepi frizura probably valószínűleg professional szakmai, hivatásos romantic romantikus shape forma, állapot simply egyszerűen sleep (to) alszik special speciális spectacular látványos, különleges spend (to) tölt; szán; költ, elszór suggest (to) ajánl, tanácsol suit (to) jól áll neki surely biztosan tanned lebarnult third harmadik traffic forgalom, mozgás used szokásos, használt, használt (pl. ruha) vote on (to) szavazatra bocsát, szavaz while miközben

## 8. lecke

# That's life! A special present

## I have no idea where I would like to go...

#### 1. JELENET

Alice a barátjával, Tommal van és egy utazási katalógust nézegetnek.

**Alice**: So, Tom... Which do you think is the best? **Tom**: Hmm, I think Prague is the most interesting.

**Alice**: Are you sure? I think Vienna is more exciting than Prague.

Tom: Yes, but it's certainly the most expensive tour.

**Alice**: It doesn't matter... My father is going to pay for everything! And what about Madrid? I think it's probably the most exciting...

Tom: Why do you say that?

**Alice**: Well... The night-life... I'm sure there are a lot of discos.

**Tom**: That's true, but it's certainly the hottest city.

Alice: You're a good friend, Tom, but... You're so boring! I don't really care about the weather... I just want to enjoy myself! This trip is my father's birthday present to me. I want to go to Europe's most interesting city, but also to the most special and the most entertaining one!

Tom: I see... Well, I think all three are interesting cities!

(Megérkezik Anne).

Anne: Hi guys, what are you doing?

Alice: My father is going to give me a trip for my birthday.

So I'm choosing where I would like to go...

Anne: Oh, really? That's great! Are you going alone?

Alice: No, my father promised to come with me...

Anne: Well, do you already have an idea of where you

want to go?

Alice: Not yet! I can't make up my mind between Vienna, Prague and Madrid... Tom was making some "precious" suggestions...

Tom: But she isn't taking my advice... As usuall

Anne: Well, I think Prague is probably the oldest city, but Vienna is the most interesting one. There are a lot of important meetings in Vienna, and lots of museums, too.

Alice: Well, Madrid also has a lot of museums. Do you agree with that?

Anne: Yes, that's true... But Madrid is certainly the hottest city!

Alice: Oh my God, Anne! You are like Tom! You both talk nonsense! I think you two should go out together... I think you would get on well...

Anne: Alice, what are you talking about? You're joking, right?

Alice: Well, not really! I think Tom is perfect for you, Anne...

Anne: Come on, Alice! Stop being foolish... You are embarrassing us!

Alice: Really? There's no need to be ashamed! Listen, I'm going to leave you two alone, now! So you can get to know each other better... Bye!

# Megértési gyakorlat

☐ a) They are perfect for each other

□ c) They are very different from each other

□ b) They are both very interesting

(Megoldások a 45. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre:

<ul> <li>Why does Alice think that Madrid is the most exciting city?</li> <li>□ a) Because there are a lot of museums</li> <li>□ b) Because it is a very old town</li> <li>□ c) Because of the night-life</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>2 What is Alice's father going to give her for her birthday?</li> <li>□ a) A trip to a European city</li> <li>□ b) A computer</li> <li>□ c) A dress</li> </ul>
<ul><li>3 Who is Alice going with?</li><li>□ a) With no one</li><li>□ b) With her father</li><li>□ c) With Tom</li></ul>
4 What does Alice think about Anne and Tom?

# Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások a 45. oldalon)

#### 1. GYAKORLAT

Egészítse ki a mondatokat elöljárószóval vagy a megfelelő felsőfokú alakkal.

- Ginostra is the smallest port ... the world.
- □ a) of
- □ b) in
- □ c) among
- 2 It is also ...
- □ a) the prettyest
- □ b) the prettiest
- $\Box$  c) the most pretty
- Genova is one of ... ports in Italy.
- □ a) biggest
- □ b) the biggest
- □ c) the most big
- But it isn't ...
- □ a) the importantest
- □ b) the more important
- ☐ c) the most important

#### 2. GYAKORLAT

Egészítse ki a mondatokat a zárójelben levő melléknév vagy határozószó megfelelő felsőfokú alakjával.

■ The ...... holiday I have ever had was in Italy. (good)

Secondly because Italy is ...... country in Europe. (friendly)

## You are the best friends in the world...

#### 2. JELENET

Este van. Mindenki a szalonban van Anne házában.

Jack: Hey, Peter... Did you see the match yesterday evening?

Peter: Which match?

Jack: Which match? Ajax vs. Juventus.

Peter: Those teams are boring...

Jack: Excuse me, excuse me! Ajax is the best football club in the world!

Peter: I'm afraid I don't have a clue.

**Jack**: I know that only music matters... Anyway... In your opinion... Which is the best team?

**Peter**: I don't know! I heard Arsenal is the best one of all time. They've got the most aggressive players, the most important coach, the toughest goalkeeper.

Jack: Peter, Peter... You are so mistaken! Peter: Okay, what's so great about Ajax?

**Jack**: First of all, their defence is superb. It's much more intelligent than Arsenal's. Still...

(Alice belép a nappaliba miközben telefonál).

Alice: No... But you promised me! You're always busy! No, I don't want to go anymore! Anyway, thanks daddy! Thanks for your present! You are the worst father in the world! Don't worry, I'm gonna have a great birthday, all the same! Yes, with my friends... They do love me! Bye!

Jack: Is everything okay, Alice?

Alice: No, nothing is okay! My father keeps on being the same...

**Anne**: Come on, Alice! Don't cry, please! Tell us what happened!

Alice: Well, you know... I told you... My father decided to give me a trip for my birthday... Well, he promised to come with me... And just now he told me that he can't anymore... Because he has some important work to do... As usual!

**Sharon**: Don't be angry with him! Even if he has something important to do, you can leave for your trip anyways! **Alice**: No, I don't want to go anymore!

Jack: Well, don't worry Alice! We are going to give a big party for you. Isn't that true, guys?

Peter: Absolutely!

Anne: Of course!

Jack: You are the most brilliant, the smartest and the funniest roommate we've ever had! Even if sometimes you are a bit lazy... You need a special party!

Alice: Thanks a lot! You are the best friends in the world...

# Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások a 45. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre:

- Which is the best football team in the world according to Jack?
- a) Juventus
- □ b) Ajax
- □ c) Arsenal
- 2 Why does Peter think that Arsenal is the best?
- □ a) Because they have more money
- □ b) Because they have a superb defence
- □ c) Because they have the most aggressive players
- Why is Alice crying?
- □ a) Because she argued with Anne
- □ b) Because her father said that he can't go with her on holiday
- □ c) Because she is in love with Jack
- What are the friends going to do for Alice's birthday?
- ☐ a) Have a great party
- □ b) Have a holiday with her
- □ c) Buy the biggest and best present possible

# Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások a 45. oldalon)

#### 3. GYAKORLAT

Egészítse ki a mondatokat a megfelelő felsőlokú alakkal.

- In Anne's flat ... is Alice.
- □ a) less busy
- □ b) least busy
- c) the least busy
- 2 Anne has ... friends.
- □ a) the fewest
- □ b) the least
- □ c) the most few
- 3 Jack has ... life.
- $\ \square$  a) the excitingest
- □ b) the most exciting
- ☐ c) the more exciting
- Peter and Sharon are ... of the friends.
- ☐ a) the less interesting
- ☐ b) less interesting
- a c) the least interesting

#### 4. GYAKORLAT

Jelölje be, hogy helyesek (Right) vagy tévesek (Wrong) az alábbi mondatok, és írja le helyesen, ha szükséges:

	R	W	
Paris is the most lovely town that I know.			
2 I think that London is the most interesting in all the European towns.			
3 Probably the least attractive city in Europe is Newcastle.			
4 Certainly Rome is the most old of all the European capitals.			

## Szószedet

absolutely feltétlenül afraid (to be) fél agaressive agresszív angry mérges, dühös be ashamed (to) szégyelli magát be mistaken (to) téved brilliant brillians choose (to) választ clue ötlet; vezérfonal, nyom coach edző cry (to) sír daddy apa decide (to) határoz defence védelem each mindenki, minden embarrassing kényelmetlen, kellemetlen foolish ostoba, buta football futball (játék) football club futball klub get on well (to) egyetért; iól van goalkeeper kapus (futball) gonna (going to ellentéte: vmit készül tenni. szándékozik) intelligent okos keep on (to) folytat, tovább halad lazy lusta

make up one's mind (to) elhatározza magát night-life éjszakai élet other más player játékos Praque Prága precious értékes; keresett present ajándék promise (to) megígér roommate szobatárs suggestion ajánlat, javaslat, tanács superb szuper, csodálatos team csapat tough kemény, ellenálló; erős, robusztus tour kirándulás, idegenvezetés; utazás, út yet még; már (tagadó és kérdő mondatokban)

## **Television Programmes**

# Cinema: Sundance Film Festival

**Lucy**: Good morning, good morning! Welcome to this week's edition of "Talk Cinema". Here in the studio with me is Sanjeev Gupta, our cinema expert. Good morning, Sanjeev.

Sanjeev: Good morning!

**Lucy**: Well Sanjeev, what are you talking about today? **Sanjeev**: Today I want to talk about the Sundance Film Festival!

**Lucy**: Sounds interesting! I've heard of the Sundance Festival, what exactly is it?

**Sanjeev**: Well, to put it simply Sundance is a festival for independent films and people interested in them.

Lucy: Ok, can you explain what an "independent film" is? Sanjeev: Independent films, sometimes they're called "indies", are films that don't come from the major Hollywood studios. They're produced and financed by the directors themselves and they're usually low-budget productions. But, of course this doesn't mean that they're appreciated less than normal commercial films.

**Lucy**: Of course! Independent films can be very interesting and often they deal with contemporary issues.

Sanjeev: Exactly! You can't compare independent films with Hollywood blockbusters! They're two completely different things! Well, Hollywood films are more spectacular. They're usually high-budget productions and the money comes from the Hollywood studios, not from the directors! There's more money to spend, so they can feature famous stars.

Lucy: There's another important difference here: Hollywood movies are distributed throughout the world. That's how they make so much money at the box office! Right Sanjeev?

Sanjeev: Right, Lucy! On the other hand, independent films generally win the praise of cinema critics but make less money at the box office.

**Lucy**: Ok, let's go back to the Sundance Film Festival! **Sanjeev**: Well, this festival has nothing in common with the Oscars night in Los Angeles! But it is the most important film festival in the world for independent films. It's important because it promotes the work of many young directors.

Lucy: When did this festival start?

Sanjeev: Robert Redford organised the first festival 25 years ago. The festival takes its name from Sundance Kid, the character Robert Redford plays in the film "Butch Cassidy and the Sundance Kid". Today the Sundance is divided into two sections. The main section is called the "American Competition" and is for American films and documentaries. The second section is the "World Cinema Competition" this is for all other films. You know Sundance is great fun. In addition to the films there are parties and concerts and also special meetings for film students!

Lucy: Well, the Sundance Festival sounds fun. It's smaller and younger than other film festivals... there aren't lots of Hollywood stars... the awards aren't as prestigious as the Oscars. But it's an important festival! Right Sanjeev?

Sanjeev: Right! And don't forget, it's great fun!

Lucy: Ok, thank you Sanjeev and goodbye.

Sanjeev: Goodbye.

**Lucy**: Goodbye and see you next week for another edition of "Talk Cinema"!

## Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások a 47. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre:

films.	■ The Sundance is a festival only for A	merican independent
	films.	

☐ True

☐ False

2 Indies are films produced in India.

☐ True

□ False

3 Hollywood films make a lot of money because they are distributed all over the world.

☐ True

□ False

The Sundance Festival is similar to the Oscars night in Los Angeles.

☐ True

☐ False

5 The first Sundance Festival took place 25 years ago.

☐ True

□ False

6 A person in a film is called ...

□ a) a star

□ b) a character

□ c) a director

An independent film is sometimes called ...

□ a) an indie □ b) an India

□ c) a blockbuster

8 A Hollywood blockbuster is a ... production.

□ a) high-budget

□ b) low-budget

## Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások a 47. oldalon)

#### 1. GYAKORLAT

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre:

kérdésekre:
<ul><li>■ The person who directs the actors is called</li><li>□ a) the producer</li><li>□ b) the director</li></ul>
<ul> <li>Hollywood blockbusters are called</li> <li>□ a) commercial films</li> <li>□ b) indies</li> <li>□ c) stars</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>An independent film is to produce than a Hollywood blockbuster.</li> <li>□ a) more cheap</li> <li>□ b) cheaper</li> </ul>
<ul><li>George Clooney is than Brad Pitt.</li><li>□ a) more old</li><li>□ b) older</li></ul>
Sandra Bullock is actress.  □ a) the funniest □ b) funniest
<ul><li>6 "La Dolce Vita" was directed Federico Fellini.</li><li>□ a) by</li><li>□ b) from</li></ul>

# Let's talk: E-learning

**Eric**: Hello, welcome to this week's edition of "Let's talk", the Saturday evening debate with our commentators Tom and Marie.

Tom and Marie: Good evening.

**Eric**: Tonight I'd like to hear your thoughts about e-learning. You know when I was a teenager I hated school and studying, as you can imagine my exam results weren't very good so I couldn't go to university. Now I'd like to study philosophy and I'm thinking of taking a distance learning course using my computer and the Internet.

Marie: Well, e-learning, the "e" means "electronic" so "e-learning" is "electronic learning", this is a new and convenient way of studying. Many universities around the world now offer distance learning degree courses via the Internet. You can take a course from a university in England or in the States without leaving your home.

**Tom**: That's true, but you need to have a lot of motivation to take an e-learning course.

Eric: Why?

**Tom**: Well, good time management skills are very important for successful e-learning. You mustn't waste time, you must study a little every day! It isn't always easy, especially if you work!

Marie: Ok, e-learning courses can be more difficult, traditional courses can be better, but there are many advantages to studying for a degree at a distance.

**Eric**: What are these advantages? In fact let's talk about the advantages and the disadvantages of e-learning.

Marie: Ok, one advantage, you can study when you like and where you like.

Eric: I see, so it's a flexible way of learning?

Marie: Exactly! Another advantage is that e-learning gives people a second chance to take a university course, without giving up your job! You can study and work at the same time!

**Tom**: I'm sorry, Marie, I don't agree! When you work it can be very difficult to find time to study. Besides, students can feel lonely and isolated when they study by themselves.

Marie: Wait a minute, this is where the "e", the "electronic" part helps. There's lots of interaction with other students and course tutors. Some courses use virtual classrooms to teach small groups. You can see your tutor and other students on your computer screen. You can talk with them and use text chat or e-mail and discussion forums too. Today most courses includes study skills information on how to study well at a distance.

**Tom**: Ok, but some course materials can be really boring just like reading "books online" and some e-tutors are very inexperienced and don't know how to teach in this new way. And remember that drop out rates are high for e-learning courses.

Marie: Yes I agree with some of what you say but good multimedia course materials can be very stimulating as they use audio, images and text together to teach!

**Eric**: Ok, ok! I see that you both have strong opinions on this topic. This discussion is very interesting but I'm afraid we've run out of time! So, e-learning the new independent way of studying with advantages and disadvantages! My philosophy course? I'll have to think. So, goodbye to our commentators Marie and Tom.

Tom and Marie: Goodbye.

**Eric**: And goodbye to you and see you next time on our discussion group "Let's talk".

# Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások a 47. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre:

Not many universities offer e-learning courses.

☐ True☐ False

2 Traditional courses are sometimes better than e-learning courses.

☐ True

☐ False

3 You should stop working when you take an e-learning course.

☐ True

☐ False

4 If you take an e-learning course you can chat with your course tutor on the Internet.

☐ True

□ False

5 The drop out rates are not very high for e-learning courses.

☐ True
☐ False

# Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások a 47. oldalon)

#### 1. GYAKORLAT

Válassza ki a megfelelő kifejezést ebben a feladatban.

She's ... a Spanish course at the moment.

□ a) taking

□ b) studying

2 If you take a distance learning course:

□ a) you can study from home

□ b) you study for a long time

A university course is called ...

□ a) a degree

□ b) a subject

C) a tutor

4 When you don't finish a course you ...

a) drop out

□ b) take a degree

5 The number of people who don't finish a course is called ...

□ a) the drop rates

□ b) the drop out rates

E-learning course are more difficult ... traditional courses.

□ a) from

□ b) than

<ul><li>She studies full-time at a university. She's university.</li><li>□ a) in</li><li>□ b) at</li></ul>
<ul> <li>I'm taking a Biology degree. I go university.</li> <li>□ a) to</li> <li>□ b) at</li> </ul>
Does she go ?  □ a) to the university □ b) to university
<ul><li>□ He of school when he was 16.</li><li>□ a) dropped out</li><li>□ b) dropped</li></ul>

# Soluzioni esercizi

# 7. lecke THAT'S LIFE! WHAT SHALL WE DO?

## 1. jelenet: Let's go dancing!

Megértési gyakorlat (9. old.) 1) a; 2) b; 3) b; 4) c

Tegyen próbát! (10. old.)

# 1. GYAKORLAT 1) a; 2) c; 3) c; 4) b

#### 2. GYAKORLAT

- 1) more slowly
- 2) sadder
- 3) easier
- 4) much funnier

## 2. jelenet: Stop making stupid comparisons!

Megértési gyakorlat (15. old.) 1) Hamis; 2) b; 3) c; 4) b

Tegyen próbát! (16. old.)

3. GYAKORLAT
1) a; 2) b; 3) c; 4) a

#### 4. GYAKORLAT

- 1) Alice sleeps much more than me/I do.
- 2) She earns less than Jack (does).
- 3) But she works as much as Sharon (does).
- 4) Sharon doesn't study as much as she would like.

## 8. lecke

THAT'S LIFE! A SPECIAL PRESENT

## 1. jelenet: I have no idea where I would like to go...

Megértési gyakorlat (22. old.)

1) c; 2) a; 3) b; 4) a

Tegyen próbát! (23. old.)

- 1. GYAKORLAT
- 1) b; 2) b; 3) b; 4) c
- 2. GYAKORLAT
- 1) best
- 2) the most relaxing
- 3) the friendliest
- 4) the rainiest

## 2. jelenet: You are the best friends in the world...

Megértési gyakorlat (27. old.)

1) b; 2) c; 3) b; 4) a

Tegyen próbát! (28. old.)

3. GYAKORLAT

1) c; 2) a; 3) b; 4) c

#### 4. GYAKORLAT

- 1) Wrong (Right; Paris is the loveliest town that I know)
- 2) Wrong (Right; I think London is the most interesting of all the European towns)
- 3) Right
- 4) Wrong (Right; Certainly Rome is the oldest of all the European capitals)

# Television Programmes

#### Sundance Film Festival

Megértési gyakorlat (34. old.)

1) Hamis; 2) Hamis; 3) True; 4) Hamis; 5) Igaz; 6) b; 7) a; 8) a

Tegyen próbát! (36. old.)

1. GYAKORLAT
1) b; 2) a; 3) b; 4) b; 5) a; 6) a; 7) a

# Television Programmes LET'S TALK

#### E-learning

Megértési gyakorlat (40. old.)
1) Hamis; 2) Hamis; 3) Igaz; 4) Hamis; 5) Igaz

Tegyen próbát! (41. old.)

1. GYAKORLAT
1) a; 2) a; 3) a; 4) a; 5) b; 6) b; 7) b; 8) a; 9) b; 10) a



## **ELEMENTARY LEVEL**

#### ANGOLNYELV-OKTATÓ PROGRAM

Lesson 7: What shall we do?

Bevezetés a melléknév középfokához
 A középfok képzése és a kivételek

Lesson 8: A special present

A relatív és az abszolút felsőfok képzése és a kivételek

TV Programmes – Mozi: A Sundance Filmfesztivál TV Programmes – Beszélgessünk: E-tanulás



© 2009 E-ducation.it 2009 Florence Kizárólagos kiadó és forgalmazó: Népszabadság Zrt.

Minden jog fenntartva! A szerzői jogvédelem alatt álló, nyelvoktatócsomag film-, hang- és írott anyagát másolni tilos! A DVD nyilvános helyen történő, engedély nélküli vetítése tilos! Minden ilyen cselekmény büntetést von maga után!

Kizárólag a Népszabadság engedélyével hozható forgalomba.





